St. George’s Andorra

Annual Report of the Treasurer

Annual Church Meeting – January 22, 2017
Annual accounts for 2016:

The unaudited accounts for the year ended December 31, 2016 were presented to and approved by the Church Council at their meeting on January 19, 2017. A copy of the  accounts is kept with the minutes of that meeting. The standard format accounts for the church were submitted to the Diocese on January 20, 2017, signed by the Treasurer, after being presented to the Church Council at their meeting on January 19, 2016. 

The unaudited annual accounts are attached to the original of this report. The accounting records for 2016 are currently with the auditor and the audited accounts will be presented when he has completed his work.
Comments on the Annual Accounts for 2016:

Income for 2016 was €19,425 as against €13,936 in 2015. Donations included over €10,000 from a single churchgoer given in several amounts.
Regular expenditure for 2016 was €9,087 as against €12,819 in 2015. We made no payment in lieu of church rent in 2016 or 2015. The total costs associated with our locum priest amounted to over €3,000 in 2015 and the total cost of chaplains was €3,215 higher as a result in 2015 than in 2016.
The income before charitable donations for 2016 was €10,338 as against €1,117 in 2015. A single donation of €1,000 has been provided for, representing the value of the collection at the carol service on Christmas Eve of €668 and an amount of €332 from church funds. No further donations are recommended as that would require us to use money donated specifically for use by us to maintain our church as a donation to third parties, which would be inappropriate.
The final result for the year is a surplus of €9,338.
At December 31, 2016 the Church has an Accumulated Fund of  €41,366. Given the limited commitments of the Church, this Fund may be considered to be ample for our future possible needs. €21,500 of the Accumulated Fund is held in Preference Shares yielding 5.5% interest.

Outlook for 2017:

It is likely that total regular expenses for 2016 will be close to €10,000 and our income for 2016 from regular sources (regular plate collections and planned giving) will likely not exceed €6,500. Our potential income from fund raising is unlikely to exceed €1,000. We anticipate drawing on the Accumulated Fund to cover the excess of annual costs over income in 2016 unless we are fortunate enough to receive more donations.
Thanks to the very generous donations received in 2016, we have no likely financial issues for at least the next three years, assuming no further donations are received and that we have a regular income below regular expenditure.
